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Dear Siblings in Christ, 
 
     Instead of expounding upon one theme this 
month, Iôd like to address a few different items: 
 
¶ Deep appreciation and gratitude goes to  
Deacon Jo as she embarks this month on a 
new phase of her ordained ministry at  
St. Matthewôs. Her service to Emmanuel has 
been long and faithful. Like Jesus whom she 
serves and his earliest disciples, moving from 
one place to another is part of the vocation to 
ñgo, therefore, and make disciples of all  
nationséò (Mt. 28:19a). May Godôs  
fingerprints be upon Deacon Joôs heart and 
those whom she is now called to serve as He 
molds and fashions her and them in His  
image. We plan to have a Celebration of New 
Ministry for Deacon Jo on Sunday,  
December 11 following the 10:15 a.m.  
service. 

 
¶ Our Stewardship Campaign has been a huge 
success. Weôve received such positive  
feedback on the Vestryôs initiative to provide 
a proposed budget with the pledge cards. 
Shifting our process so that our programs 
drive the budget rather than the budget  
driving the programs has been a longtime 
goal. Our pledge goal was set at $414,106.00. 
As of this writing, weôve received pledges 
totaling $354,574.00. For those who have not 
yet pledged, there is still time, though the 
Vestry would like to work with a final total 
by their next meeting on December 19th. To 
those who have submitted their pledge and 
those who have increased their pledge in  
response to our plans, thank you very much! 

 
¶ A ministry for men and by men is  
re-emerging at Emmanuel. On Saturday,  
December 3 at 10:00 a.m., Tom Slaughter 
and Dave Hill will host the inaugural meeting 
of the Menôs Group. The group will begin to 
prayerfully determine what their purpose and 
focus should be. The needs that Emmanuel 

might have from a Menôs Group such as this 
will also be discussed. All men of the parish 
are invited and encouraged to attend and to 
invite any brother, cousin, neighbor, or friend 
who might benefit from fellowship with other 
faithful Christian men. 

 
¶ My two year commitment to serve as an 
Honorary Commander at Ellsworth AFB  
concluded in November. Alison and I were 
grateful for the opportunity to meet so many 
who serve our country in the quest for peace. 
We experienced incredible ceremonies,  
celebrations, and even were allowed to ñflyò 
the B-1 flight simulator! As a former  
Honorary Commander, Iôve been inducted 
into the Friends of Ellsworth and have joined 
the Chamber of Commerceôs Military Affairs 
Committee which meets monthly. Continuing 
to offer pastoral care and support to our  
military personnel is an important part of the 
ministry that I feel called to practice through 
Emmanuel. 

 
¶ On Sunday, December 4 at the 10:15 a.m. 
Eucharist, we will celebrate the ministry of 
Acolyte. Although many young people serve 
at the Altar of Christ, anyone of any age is 
welcome to join the Acolytes. Please note 
that we will be using incense at this service, 
so if youôre allergic to incense, you might 
want to consider joining us for the 8:00 a.m. 
service which will NOT have incense.  
Between the services that day, the Acolytes 
who attended the National Acolyte Festival in 
Washington, D.C. in September will provide 
a video and discussion of their experience. 
Please join us in the Parish Hall as a way of 
encouraging and supporting this important 
ministry. 

 
      
 

 
            (continued on next page) 

From the Rector 
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From the Rector (cont.) 

Fr. Chris Roussell 
  Rector 

                                    Come celebrate the ministry of Deacon Jo Hedin on Sunday, December 11,  
                      after the 10:15 a.m. service! 
 
      Please come and join us in celebrating and thanking Deacon Jo for her years 
of service at Emmanuel and sending her off with our prayers and blessings as 
she continues in service to our Lord at St. Matthewôs Episcopal Church here in 
Rapid City. 
 

¶ Christmas Eve and Christmas fall on a Saturday and Sunday respectively. We will make use of our 
usual Christmas service schedule (rather than our typical weekend schedule). Therefore, make 
plans to join us for Christmas Eve at 5:30 p.m. or 10:00 p.m. or Christmas Day at 9:30 a.m. 

 
¶ Mark your calendars for Sunday, January 29 for our Annual Meeting. We will have a combined 
service at 9:00 a.m. followed by the meeting itself. 

 
¶ In 2017, our Adult Education Forum will be slightly different from past formats. We will  
be using a program by the Episcopal Church called ñPilgrim: A Course for the Christian Journey.ò 
Whether new to the Episcopal Church or a lifelong member, this course offers something for  
everyone. The program has two stages: (1) Follow and (2) Grow. Each of the stages has 4 books; 
and each book has 7 sessions. We are going to try the first book with its 7 sessions to determine if 
the program is useful to us at Emmanuel. So that we order an accurate number of books, we are 
asking people to pre-register for the course, though no one will be excluded from the sessions if 
they donôt have a book. The books are less than $10.00 each. We will have a more accurate price 
when we determine if we can get a bulk discount. Come and join in the discussion! 

 
¶ Would you prayerfully consider leaving Emmanuel Episcopal Church a legacy gift in your will? 
As each of us must make plans for our estate once weôre gone, please remember the ministry of 
Jesus Christ that continues beyond our participation on earth. The gifts of many who have  
bequeathed financial support beyond the length of their own lives have remained to do good 
things for us and through us. May we be as generous to future generations of Emmanuelites. 

 

   
     

Celebration of Ministry 

Be assured of my appreciation for the opportunity to serve as your 
priest. May God continue to bless each of you individually  

and all of us collectively as we seek to  
ñKnow our Lord and Make Him Known.ò 

 
In Christ Jesus, 
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     As most of you know, I have been transferred to St. Matthewôs.  I have been wanting to learn more 
about our brothers and sisters who are Native Americans, and I believe that God did truly hear me.  
Fr. Paul Sneve had asked me to help at a Drying of the Tears ceremony. During that ceremony, I had 
mentioned to him about my interest in the Native culture. 
 
     A lot has happened this past month.  I had a meeting with Fr. Chris and Bishop John to discuss the 
Bishopôs decision to transfer. There was another meeting with Bishop John and Fr. Fleming at St. 
Matthewôs, also to discuss the transfer.  In most Dioceses, Deacons are routinely rotated from church 
to church on a regular basis. Here in South Dakota, the only places where transfers can be made are 
Sioux Falls and Rapid City. 
 
     I have been at Emmanuel for 30 years, through times of joy, grief, tears, fun, and laughter. I loved 
my time as Youth Director at Emmanuel and then as Youth Director for the Diocese. So much fun 
and laughter happened during all the sleepovers we had, the ski events, the driving to youth  
weekends across the state, as well as many more activities. A huge thanks to Fr. David Cameron, who 
helped me to grow in many ways. 
 
     I will be a half mile away so I wonôt say good bye. The Book Club will continue, so I will be able 
to see some of you there.  I hope to see many of you at our other mutual activities. 
 
     There is sadness to be leaving Emmanuel but also joy in starting a new ministry. My prayers and 
love continue for all of you. 
 

     
  
 Peace and Godôs Blessings, 

            Deacon Jo 

 
 

A Special Message From Deacon Jo  

Deacon Jo Hedin 

     òSilent Lightsó Eucharist  
         Itôs The Most Wonderful Time of the Year é 
é but not for everyone. For some people, perhaps more than we realize, the 
holiday season from Thanksgiving through the New Year is particularly  
difficult and stressful because so much of the emphasis is centered around 

family. But for those who have suffered the death of a loved one, inevitable family difficulties or job 
or financial loss there may be sadness. Emmanuel Church will address this need both 
liturgically and pastorally by offering a contemplative celebration of the Holy  
Eucharist on the Winter Solstice, December 21. All are invited to attend and participate 

in our Silent Lights Eucharist, but particularly those who are feeling personal loss. We 
will gather on this day when there are the fewest hours of light shortly after sunset at 
5:30 p.m. Invite a friend who may benefit from this offering. 

Canon David Seger 

òLet us go forth in the name of 

Christ -  Go in peace to love  

and serve the Lord.ó 
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I Spy Something New 
     For those most observant, you may have noticed a small addition to 
our sanctuary. An icon now hangs in the small alcove behind the organ 
where the tabernacle was once located. Fr. Chris has been keeping an 
eye open for just the right thing to put in the empty space. He didnôt 
have to look far. In the library was hanging an interesting icon of what 
appeared to be an angel. After further investigation, it was discovered 
that the icon is a reproduction of an ancient Greek Orthodox artwork 
that dates back to the 14th century. The Anglican Church, of which the 
Episcopal Church is a part, has had a long association with the Eastern 
Orthodox Church. Icons and iconography are important traditions  
within the Orthodox Churches of Greece, Syria, Russia, Egypt, and 
many others. Having an icon in our worship space reminds us of our 
connection and unity with the Eastern Churches which are under  
persecution, are being terrorized, and remain threatened with  
extinction. 

 
     The icon we have might look like an angel, but itôs actually a representation of Jesus Christ. The 
title of this icon is reported to be ñJesus Christ Redeemer Holy Silence.ò There is a tradition in  
Christianity that connects ñHoly Silenceò with ñWisdom.ò There is an even more ancient tradition 
that is found in the Old Testament that Wisdom is personified with feminine pronouns. Even in  
ancient societies that did not fully respect the role of women, there was at least some recognition that 
women are a source of wisdom. By merging the traditions of feminine wisdom with the eternal  
wisdom of Jesus Christ, this icon uses symbolic imagery to makes its point. The Greek letters in the 
upper left and upper right corners are common abbreviations for ñJesus Christ,ò thus identifying the 
person depicted. The wings which give Jesus an angelic appearance are symbolic of his divine  
origins. The red robes worn symbolize the incarnation, that is, the Divine One entering into Human 
form, taking on the blood of humanity. Red is also a symbolic color for grace. There are seven jewels 
around a diamond on Christôs breast. Seven is viewed as being the perfect number and also  
represents the number of gifts of the Holy Spirit. There are eight points behind Christôs head (only 
seven are visible, while the eighth is obscured by his head). These points represent the six days of 
creation, the day of rest, and the day of eternity that is to come. The folded hands of Christ across his 
chest represents a quiet calmness, thus inviting us to enter into his wise counsel in silent prayer. 
 
     This version of the icon was originally placed in the Library by Janita Amiotte. It has finally come 
out of hiding, perched above the organ as a reminder that in a world that is filled with the  
cacophonous noise of gas pump televisions, cell phones, in-store music, and obnoxious  
commentators, we must be intentional about seeking out opportunities for silence. Only in silent  
listening will we then be able to hear the wisdom of our Lord who eagerly desires to speak to our 
hearts, minds, and souls. May this new ñoldò addition be an invitation to something deeper and 
meaningful for everyone. 
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   Vestry Election Time 

Angel Tree 
     Great news!  The gift sign-up is complete!  Thank you to all 
participating.  In your envelope is a note with specifics for your gifts 
and angel labels for your packages.  $40 total cost is recommended: 
               $20 for a fun gift & $20 for clothing.   

 
     All unwrapped gifts with gift label must be returned to Emmanuel by Sunday, December 11.  
Please bring the gifts in an unwrapped box or (plastic) bag with the name of the child on the outside 
of the bag or box.   
 
     Gift wrapping will be Wednesday, December 14, at 6:00 p.m. following the celebration Dinner.  
Gift delivery to the homes will be on Sunday, December 18.  Arrive at the church by 11:30 a.m.  If 
you would like to help deliver the gifts, there will be a sign-up sheet outside the Parlor the next 2  
Sundays.  

Angel Tree is a ministry of Prison Fellowship and provides gifts  
for children of parents who are incarcerated.    

     There are four (4) Vestry members whose first terms will expire in January, 2017. All 
four of them are eligible for re-election and plan to offer themselves for service to  
Emmanuel again.  
 

     Brian Allen and Lynn Lafferty are completing their first three (3) year term while Kelli Trebil and 
Peter Hansen are each finishing a one (1) year term after being elected to fill two incomplete  
positions. All four of them are eligible to serve a three (3) year term. In addition to their candidacies, 
anyone in the parish who is interested in offering themselves for service on the Vestry is also eligible 
to run for one of these four positions.  
 
     The Vestry as a whole has three primary areas of responsibility: finances, facilities, and the firing/
hiring of the Rector. Additionally, the Vestry is at the center of our three-year Strategic Planning  
Process and its subsequent implementation. Eligibility requirements to run and serve on the Vestry 
include: a baptized and registered member of Emmanuel for a minimum of one (1) calendar year, 18 
years of age, a giving member of record, and availability for Vestry meetings (usually held on the 
third Monday of the month at 6:30 p.m.).  
 
     Emmanuel parishioners are encouraged to nominate qualified candidates or, if an individual 
would like to be nominated, to seek out someone to nominate them. Nomination forms are available 
in the Narthex on the table outside the Parlor by the front doors. 
 
Senior Warden Michael Luciano and Junior Warden Bob Ermish are completing their first one (1)
year term and are offering themselves to serve a second one (1) year term in those same positions.  
Nominations are welcome for anyone who would like to run for Senior or Junior Warden. 
 

Questions?  Contact Cynthia or Teresa Aldrich at 341-3362 
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     Once again, the Outreach Ministry supported the Baskets of Love program,  
collecting donations from Emmanuel Church for Thanksgiving baskets for members 
in our parish, WAVI, and to many others through Church Response.   
 
     This year, in addition to the baskets for people in our parish, we provided 3  
baskets to WAVI, including a turkey and 2 hams, and 100 baskets to Church  
Response. We had a great turnout for our ñPut the Baskets Togetherò event in the 
Parish Hall on November 16. The Youth Group, along with about 25-30 parishioners, 
put together the 100 ñbasketsò (ok, they were boxes) for Church Response in less than 20 minutes!  It 
was a fun multi-generational event for a good cause! 


